
Vacation Diary – Chapter Four
Wednesday, October 22 – Breakfast at Golden Corral – best
omlette I’ve had in a long time.  Then it was off to the Magic
Kingdom where our group got separated.  It was ironic because
they make an announcement on the monorail on the way over to
the Magic Kingdom about picking a meeting place in case your
party gets separated, and during that announcement, I had a
feeling we should probably do that.  We ended up finding
everyone but not at the meeting place we had desigated.  The
Monsters Inc. show is funny as always, and my husband was
chosen again to participate, this time playing “Sully”.  We
skipped Space Mountain this time around because the line was
long and by the time we remembered to get fast passes, we were
ready  to  leave  Tomorrowland.   I  also  skipped  one  of  my
favorites, Peter Pan’s Flight, but it was well worth it to get
my husband a wheelchair so he could get off his extremely
painful infected toe.  Besides, the girls still got to ride it
with our friend, Jamiahsh.  Splash Mountain was fun, although
the  recent  updates  the  ride  incurred  saw  the  song  on  it
changed  from  the  extremely  catchy  “Zippidy  Doo-Dah”  to
something else I don’t even remember.  That’s 0/2 for me
liking the rides they’ve updated this trip, if you’re keeping
track.

And this is the second Florida trip where both my husband and
I saw a strange and unidentified creature.  We’re not crazy,
but both times we both saw the same things.  This time, it was
a black figure running across the road which was actually a
bridge over another road.  When it got to the edge of the
bridge, the black shape just kept going – which means it was
airborne.  I didn’t see it “running” really; to me it was a
black oval traveling across the road – I couldn’t make out any
legs.   My  husband,  who  has  better  eyesight  than  I,  saw
something running and then flying.  Either way, none of this
describes any animal I’m familiar with, especially one who is
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native to the United States.  And since I’m on the subject, I
will describe our first unidentified creature encounter.  It
was a few years ago on our way down to Florida, somewhere in
the wilderness of Georgia in the middle of the night.  I saw
something sitting by the side of the road, and then it opened
and flapped a LARGE pair of wings and flew a short distance
upwards onto a low branch in a tree.  It’s wingspan was huge –
a diameter of a full grown man at least, 6 feet or more.  This
sighting was witnessed by my husband also, and we call it
“Batman”.  I’ve looked up various birds and the largest I’ve
found is a condor, but this creature seemed even larger and
its body was bigger and shaped less like a bird’s body. 
Mysteries as yet unsolved…

Well, anyway, talking about the strange creature on Wednesday
night disoriented us, and after we got out of Disney World’s
huge tangle of roads, we went to the Boston Lobster Feast
where at least one kid stayed passed out.  Because we had 3 of
the 4 kids asleep by the time we got back to the condo, Chris
and I decided to take our night out that had been scheduled
(and cancelled due to kid neediness) for the previous two
nights.  We went over to the Fun Spot, a newer amusement park
next to Old Town.  We went on an extreme ride – check this
out:

 

It actually was much more mild than it looks – and no, that’s
not us in the picture.  The ride was kind of lame, really… 
Conversely,  two  of  the  4  go-cart  tracks  at  Fun  Spot  are
wicked, simply put.  And I’m not exaggerating when I say that
someone might be killed on those tracks.  Unfortunately, I had
to witness a little girl speed out of control and hit the wall
at a high rate of speed.  I think she was alright; she was
conscious  at  least,  but  she  was  very  scared,  and  it  was
terrifying to witness.  The one track starts by winding up a
ramp, and then when you’re at the top, the track drops off so



suddenly that I’m sure a cart could get some air if one was on
a suicide mission and wanted to try it.  So your cart picks up
speed down this steep hill, and before the track even levels
out, there’s a hairpin turn – looks like you’re driving in a
bowl – followed by another downward slope.  I can’t believe
they let kids drive the course, and I shudder to think what
careless, invincible (so they think) teenage boys would do
with a go-cart on that track – especially a whole pack of them
driving it together.  But for us adults, it was lots of fun,
although I prefer something much more mild in a go-cart – the
things have no padding!  Another course they had there was
very small but it had a lot of sharp turns, and it reminded me
of a live version of Mario Kart – without the fake gift boxes
and shell weapons, of course �

Here is a picture of crazy go-cart course – it doesn’t even
show the “32 degree banked bowl”, just the “shear drop”:

 

Pedal To The Metal
Yes, a fun day indeed, if you read Jamiahsh’s blog, then you
know what I’m talking about.  To get our minds off of certain
medical dramas (not like House or Grey’s Anatomy or anything
like that – our real-life medical dramas taking place right
now are much worse than some crappy tv), we decided to have a
day of fun.  It began with go-carting, which is always fun but
even more so if you can fill up the track and drive with
people you know – which we were able to do.  I like the place
we went to because they don’t charge any extra if you take a
kid along with you, and seeing as how we had a few nice adults
who didn’t mind chauffering some little kids, all 3 of our
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daughters got to go around the track a bunch of times.  But
I’m the dummy who forgot my camera, so I didn’t get a picture
of my little almost 2-year-old in a go-cart like I wanted. 
It’s funny because I had the camera with me, just forgot to
use it, which should signal how scatter-brained I’ve been
lately because of the worry and lack of sleep resulting from
my husband’s as-yet-unidentified medical condition.  And while
we’re on that subject, we won’t know anything until next week
now, because they’ve ordered further tests for Thursday, and
they won’t get the results back until next week.  But they’ve
eliminated gallstones, so at least we know that much.  He
blogged a little update here.

But anyway, enough tangents, back to the fun day.  After go-
carting, we decided to practice in the batting cages for our
upcoming  annual  theater  softball  game.   The  batting
cages reminded me how hilarious last year’s game was – I mean,
theater people playing softball?  It was a riot!

After that, we went to a nice little restaurant we like on the
river.  If you sit outside, you get to enjoy the beautiful
weather, the view, and a game of cornhole while you wait for
your food.  I like cornhole; if anyone has a set, we should
bring it to the theater family fun day and play that along
with softball…  Why is it called cornhole?  Is that a NW Ohio
term for it?  They have that where I come from in Illinois
too, but I don’t think they call it cornhole.  In case you
aren’t from NW Ohio and you don’t know what I’m talking about,
I’m referring to the game with the wooden ramps with holes in
them…  you have 2 of these and station them about 15-20 feet
apart with half of the team at each end; then you throw bean
bags into the holes – hopefully.

After dinner, the kids fell apart (what else is new?  They’ve
been acting HORRIBLY lately!), so we had to leave, but I hear
the rest of the group went mini-golfing.  I was actually
tempted to mini-golf earlier in the day but I knew the kids
would drive me nuts because they get bored of it after about 6



holes.  So we left, thinking maybe the kids would fall asleep
in the car, giving me and hubby a much-deserved and needed
night alone together to watch a movie.  Didn’t happen.  And
starting with the kids spazzing out at the restaurant about
bees (and there weren’t that many – our almost 9-year-old is a
wimp about certain things and her craziness got her sisters
going – don’t you love how they chain-react to one another? 
Hence the name of my blog), things went from bad to worse.

I’m going to blame Carol and Megan for this one, since they
brought it up earlier in the day, but what a coincidence – we
got pulled over on the way home.  So thanks Carol and Megan
for  jinxing  us!!   Just  kidding,  of  course  it’s  not  your
fault…  I guess poor Chris really got used to putting the
pedal to the metal on those darn go-carts.  The state highway
patrol officer who pulled us over had the personality of a
housefly, and she wasn’t going to act like a human being and
be  thankful  we  weren’t  drunk  driving  or  even  think  about
giving us a break on labor day, so our fun day ended up being
pretty expensive when you include the $100 speeding ticket. 
Our luck SUCKS lately, but if we can get the all-clear on my
husband’s health, then I will stop complaining.

Oh yeah, so anyway, when we got home, our almost-2-year-old
was the last one awake, and since she had only napped for
about 10 minutes during the day, we thought we were almost
home-free for a nice evening together – WRONG!  About 30
minutes into the movie, our oldest came down, asking for a
snack.  No biggie, but “Did you wake your sister?” we asked
her, panicked beyond belief because our 4-year-old has been a
little hellian again lately.  She said she didn’t think she
woke her up, but 5 minutes later, guess what happens?  Sammie
comes down the stairs, and now we’re in the middle of an R
rated movie with all 3 kids awake and downstairs.  So much for
our  peaceful  early  night,  sigh.   We  sent  the  oldest  2
upstairs, and that’s actually the last we heard from Sammie,
believe it or not.  Disney, the youngest besides the baby (and



he’s  not  old  enough  to  cause  any  trouble  yet,  thank
goodness!), got so OVER-tired that she started crying for
about 45 minutes straight until she finally fell asleep.  But
then Taylor, the oldest, must have come down the stairs at
least 3 more times because she was worried about various bugs
that were in her room and in the house, according to her
anyway.  If this were still the age of the VCR, our movie
would have been eaten by the VCR by now because of all the
pausing and unpausing we were doing…  but ultimately, we just
gave up anyway because I was falling asleep during the first
part of the movie, and we could tell Taylor was going to be
“bugging” us all night…  So we missed the end of No Escape –
some crappy Ray Liotta action film from the 90’s.  I think it
was crappy anyway, I really didn’t see much of it – let me
know if it’s any good and maybe we’ll go back to it.

But for what it was worth, the day provided a nice destraction
from the worries that have been plaguing us lately, so thanks
to all who participated.  Now we just have to wait another
week to find out more medical test results…  ugh, I hate the
waiting!

The Lucky Rainbow (And God)
Saved Us
Ok, of course all the credit goes to God, but I was going for
the catchy title.  Yesterday I had one of the biggest scares
of my life – a near-death experience.  I’m going to start at
the beginning of an otherwise wonderful day…

We were looking for a fun place to take the kids, and we
decided upon the Fort Wayne Children’s Zoo.  The kids had
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their usual fun playing in the water hole, and the capuchin
monkeys were quite active, enjoying a game of tag.  It was
really cool to see; one would chase the other and then when he
caught him, they’d switch and the chaser became the chasee –
is that a word?  Doesn’t matter, I think you get the point. 
Capuchin monkeys are smart.
There was a kangaroo separated from the rest of the roos, and
we thought it was a baby, until we looked a little closer and
noticed she actually had a little baby sticking out of her
pouch – SOO cute!  It must have been a different type of
kangaroo or wallaby than the eastern grey kangaroos though
because it was much smaller, and obviously an adult since she
had a baby.  But anyway, they were definitely the highlight of
our trip.
Earlier in the day, when we were deciding where to go, we had
brought up the possibility of go-carts, and our 4-year-old had
not forgotten.  Since the kids were being (somewhat) good and
it was still early (we were hoping for a triple kid pass-out
on the hour-long drive home), we decided to stop for some
quick laps around the go-cart track.  I stayed in the car
because we had 2 kids who fell asleep, and from there, I was
able to watch the storm roll in.  It was really neat; there
was a lightning bolt that struck near the go-carting place,
and everyone waiting in line said “whoa!”.  It was followed by
a VERY LOUD crack of thunder, and that was the end of the go-
carting.  My husband had already ridden once with our 4-year-
old, and they were waiting in line so our 8-year-old could
go.  But the poor kid has her father’s bad luck because they
shut the place down for the storm before she got to go.  But
she was a good sport about it; I actually think she was just
so happy to be out of the storm and in the “safety” of the
car…  but you will soon see why I put the “safety” in quotes
while referring to the car.

As we headed away from the go-cart place, it rained heavily. 
So heavily that the road flooded immediately and visibility
was down to almost 0.  I told my husband he should pull over,



but you couldn’t even see enough to do that.  But then it
cleared a little, and there was a huge rainbow.  It was
beautiful; I don’t think I’ve ever seen one in a full arc like
that.  I tried to take a picture but we had now gotten on the
interstate and were travelling fast, so we’ll have to see how
it comes out.  I was distracted by the rainbow, and this is
where everything happened so fast it’s kind of a blur.  But
I’ll recap best I can…  The cars in front of us were braking,
so my husband made a hard stop – not all that hard, so I
didn’t really feel like we were in danger.  I see a car on the
shoulder all smashed up and facing us.  The driver is getting
out and looking at his car, and that’s when I realize that it
had just happened – no emergency vehicles were on the scene
yet, and it’s still happening because I hear horns honking. 
Then my husband says very calmly, “We’re going to get hit.”  I
looked in my sideview mirror and saw a semi coming at us, and
he’s not stopping.  Instead he’s coming right at my mirror and
the  next  thing  I  know,  the  semi  is  next  to  us  on  the
shoulder.  Thank God there was a shoulder.  Thank God my
husband didn’t pull onto the shoulder trying to save us, or he
would have steered into the path of the semi.  Thank God for a
lot of things, but most of all, for the safety of my family. 
Turns out the horn that was honking was the semi warning us of
our impending doom.  All these news stories were flashing
through my head on the rest of the way home about people whose
vehicles got pancaked by semis.  It was a split second away
from happening to us, and there was nothing that could have
stopped  it,  except  Divine  Intervention.   I  called  911  to
report the accident, and that’s when I learned that my cell
phone makes a little noise when you do that – to make sure you
really want to call, I guess.  But the good news is, it didn’t
seem as if anyone was hurt because like I said, the driver of
the car that caused it all was out and looking at his car.  He
was either brave or not very smart, because if that semi
hadn’t of stopped next to our car where it did, he would have
been plowed over.  Someone should tell that Subway guy from my
last post  that this is what 911 is really for!  And this



whole incident makes a case for my husband to try to get me to
fly to Florida next time rather than drive.  All I know is, in
the car, we had a very close call.  Rarely are there close
calls on a plane – you either crash or you don’t!

A reminder to all to be thankful every day for everything you
have!


